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WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

November 29, 2017 

The Honorable Eric D. Hargan 
Acting Secretary 
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 
200 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, DC 20201 

Dear Acting Secretary Hargan: 

It is with great frustration that we again write regarding the actions of the Department of Health 
and Human Services (HHS) related to the Teen Pregnancy Prevention Program (TPPP) within 
the HHS Office of Adolescent Health (OAH). We remain concerned that the Trump 
Administration's efforts to undermine the TPPP puts at risk the health and wellbeing of our most 
vulnerable youth nationwide. 

On November 3, 2017, HHS announced a "new research and evaluation collaboration to support 
and improve teen pregnancy prevention and sexual risk avoidance programs." The 
announcement makes a general reference to these activities being supported by funding coming 
from a "variety of sources including available funds set aside for suppmi and evaluation within 
the HHS Office of Adolescent Health." It is unclear, however, exactly where the funding for this 
effort is being drawn from, what activities are losing funding as a result, and the specific 
purposes of the new activities. 

We are concerned that the activities described in the press release reflect an attempt to promote a 
single ideological approach that betrays the congressional intent of the TPPP to support a "wide 
range of evidence-based programs." 1 It is difficult to view the actions of HHS to date as fulfilling 
this congressional intent. Rather than continuing to suppmi the use of evidence to best meet the 
needs of communities and young people across the country, HHS's recent decisions undermine 
the quality and purpose of the TPPP. 

The seven years of investment in TPPP has enabled communities, health program administrators 
and educators to learn and adapt from the program evaluations, contributing to overall progress 
in what we know works to help young people to make informed decisions about their health. In 
fact, TPPP has been recognized by bipartisan evidence experts as an outstanding example of how 

to build evidence and administer a high quality evidence-based program.2

At a time when there is growing bipmiisan commitment to evidence-based policymaking, HHS's 
actions seeming to dismantle one of the key examples of this approach within the federal 
government me pai1icularly troubling. For example, the September 2017 unanimously-agreed-to­
report from the bipaiiisan Commission on Evidence-Based Policymaking established by House 
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